
 

MEDIA RELEASE: Wednesday 10 June 2020  

 

 

  

 

AUSTRALIA’S MUSIC INDUSTRY PUTS OUT AN SOS IN OPEN 

LETTER TO GOVERNMENT  
 

 

Jenny Morris, Archie Roach, Tina Arena, Jimmy Barnes, Nick Cave, John Farnham, Guy 

Sebastian, Peter Garrett, Deborah Conway, Kev Carmody, Marcia Hines, Josh Pyke, 

Stella Donnelly, Genevieve Lacey, Little River Band, Jessica Mauboy, Lee Kernaghan, 

Thelma Plum, Regurgitator, Montaigne, Paul Grabowsky, Icehouse, David Hirschfelder, 

San Cisco, Gotye, The Teskey Brothers, Kate Miller-Heidke, Julia Jacklin, Carl Vine, Alex 

Lahey, Jack River, Savage Garden sign urgent Open Letter with more than 1000 leading 

music industry artists, workers, venues & businesses 

 

 

Australian music industry unites behind an Open Letter imploring the 

Australian Government to provide sector support to ensure its survival 

during the COVID-19 crisis. 

 

 

“Australian music is a proud national asset that entertains, comforts, and uplifts our 

communities. It helps to define who we are as a nation, is a central pillar of our health and well-

being and is a key driver of learning in schools. Our artists and industry are always there to 

come to the aid of our nation during a crisis. Now it is time for the nation to come to our aid,” the 

Open Letter says. 

 

“The Australian music sector fell off a cliff on 13 March when Government made the correct and 

prudent decision to shut the nation down. Without the ability for artists to play and venues to 

open around the country, the industry lost billions of dollars in revenue. It is estimated the box-

office loss in relation to live music alone will be half a billion dollars over six months.” 

 

The Open Letter has five key asks of the Australian Government, including the expansion of 

JobKeeper to artists and individuals who have been excluded, an extension of the scheme until 

at least the end of the year, direct business grants to ensure the survival of thousands of music 

businesses and venues, a boost to Australia Council funding and tax offsets and red-tape 

reduction for the sector. 

 

“While much of the economy starts to re-open, the ongoing restrictions on large gatherings 
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means our industry will continue to be held back from returning to work. Without immediate 

government intervention, the Australian music sector will be hit twice as hard as the rest of the 

economy and thousands of jobs will be lost within months,” the Open Letter continues. 

 

“The long-term cost to Treasury, the economy and the damage to our cultural infrastructure will 

be immense and long-lasting. Most of the four thousand plus venues that present live music 

across Australia are closed with no certainty as to when a restart is likely or viable. 

  

“We are a highly skilled workforce with thousands of businesses that continuously adapts to 

technological change. We contribute $16 billion to the economy and we are an asset that is a 

lynchpin for the tourism and hospitality sectors and a powerful driver of metropolitan and 

regional economies and export to the world. 

  

“Our industry is resilient, innovative and creative. We fight to stand on our own two feet and in 

normal circumstances we are self-sufficient. Yet these are not normal times, and we need the 

support of the Australian Government to help us get to the other side of this crisis.” 

  

The Full Open Letter can be found here.  
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